
 
The Corporation of the City of Kenora 

 
By-law Number 145 - 2019 

 
A By-law to Authorize a Loan Agreement Between the Lake of the 

Woods Museum, a Museum Owned and Operated by the Corporation 
of the City of Kenora, and Bryce Douglas, Owner of Art Collection   

 
 
Whereas the Council of the Corporation of the City of Kenora entered into a loan 
agreement with Bryce Douglas, for the purpose of exhibit of a list of loan objects, mostly 
being, paintings, until former ownership transfer is made to the Lake of the Woods 
Museum by bylaw number 38-2019 on March 19, 2019; and  
 
Whereas the loan objects, mostly being, paintings, shall be used solely for the purpose of 
display at the Lake of the Woods Art Centre in accordance with the attached agreement; 
and  
 
Whereas it is deemed necessary to add an extension to the original loan agreement 
between Bryce Douglans and the Lake of the Woods Museum in anticipation of adding 
further objects which are to be included in the original agreement;  
 
Now Therefore the Corporation of the City of Kenora enacts as follows: 
 
1. That the Corporation of the City of Kenora authorize an extension of the original 

loan agreement  between the Lake of the Woods Museum and Bryce Douglas.   
  
3. That the Mayor and the Clerk be and they are hereby authorized to execute the     

Agreement on behalf of The Corporation of the City of Kenora, and to do all things  
necessary concerning the said Guarantee including executing any and all 
documents required to complete this transaction. 

 
4. That this By-Law shall come into force and be in effect from and after the final 

passing thereof. 
 

  By-Law read a First and Second Time this 17th day of September, 2019 
 

  By-Law read a Third and Final Time this 17th day of September, 2019 
 
 

    The Corporation of the City of Kenora:- 
 
 

     ____________________________________                                                           
                           Rory McMillan, Deputy Mayor  

 
 

     ____________________________________                                                              
                           Heather Pihulak, City Clerk  


